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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th August 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Chairman’s Introduction – AP thanked Cllr Edgar for all his work on the CC elections and extended a welcome to all new and returning members of the CC. The Chair expressed his thanks to Kath Beaton who stood down at the election. He also thanked Caroline Cruickshank for her many years of loyal service to the CC. The new CC introduced themselves.
2.       
Apologies – PC Conal McEwan.
3.       
 Declarations of Interest – none.
4.       
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 14th June 2017 were approved by GE, and seconded by IK.
5.       
Matters Arising – 3 planning applications still to be attached. Meeting was held Monday 14th June, not 10th April.
6.       
TC asked to continue as a member of the Selkirk Common Good Fund sub-committee.  IK suggested that it may be beneficial to have an external person on hand to speak with should any legal advice be needed. Both Cllr Ballantyne and AP noted, however, that it was up to the SCGF to seek advice if it were required.


TC’s position was proposed by AP and seconded by AL. TC accepted.

7.       
Appointment to Eildon Locality Committee – Cllr Edgar stated that this is the successor to the Eildon Area Forum. He also noted that it is a very important post and a budget of £153K is held by the Committee. It was suggested that one CC member and a substitute ought to be available for the Committee. GEa and KL agreed to be the CC representative and substitute respectively.


JT noted interest in Blooming Selkirk, and KL expressed interest in the Selkirk Hill Management Group.
   
 
8.       
Sub Committees – An email will be sent to everyone re the various sub committees and anyone wanting to join can express their interest at the next CC meeting.
9.        Reports – Blooming Selkirk – Meetings needed to clarify how to move forward.

SHMG – Ongoing discussions with Golf Course re donated benches. Hill is blooming and still being utilised by the rifle club.
Scott’s Selkirk – Shop is closed just now due to dry rot but will hopefully re-open within a few weeks.

10.  
Planning

    
11.     
 Treasurer’s Report – No movement on account since June.
12.  
Open Forum – MOP1 – Heard a rumour of houses to be built at triangular field? Ensured that this is not the case.


MOP2 asked who is responsible for the grass area at the flood protection site. MOP2 was advised that this area needs to be allowed to wild seed and will then be handed over to SBC.


TC raised the issue of dog bins, or lack of, at Victoria Park. MB and GE advised that there are no longer specific dog bins and owners are advised to use the normal bins.

D Purves asked if the seats at the Cricket Ground were going to be fixed. Cllr Edgar advised that he is still to find out if it is a listed building or not.


MOP3 expressed concern about the disrepair of the Shinstone Dykes and asked that it should be looked at as a matter of urgency. 


Cllr Edgar noted that there are still ongoing discussions with Amey with regards to repairing the hole in the wall below the High School. Serious concern was expressed about the dangers to High School pupils on the narrow pavement and councillors urged to find a speedy solution to the problem.

DP also asked when the ivy was going to be removed from the wall on Yarrow Terrace. This will be another ongoing issue as the road would need to be closed again and there is no available funding,
  

13.     Correspondence – attached.
14.     
AOCB – The Minor Works List will be circulated to all members before the next CC meeting.
Could the white lines at the top of Forrest Road be extended? Cllr Edgar to follow this up.

AL proposed the sculpture to commemorate the Battle of Philiphaugh, created by a sculptor from Peebles, be looked at as something to be placed in Selkirk.
IK asked for clarification as to who is responsible for maintenance of the A7. Cllr Edgar stated that SBC are responsible for litter picking, and Amey for the grass cutting.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:50pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 11th September 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

